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Due to the April-May freeze damages, some apple orchards in northern Illinois have no crop. The following is disease management suggestions for the affected orchards.

If there is a partial crop loss in the orchard and remaining crop will be marketed, such orchard should receive regular spray applications as recommended in the 2005 Commercial Tree Fruit Spray Guide (http://www.extension.iastate.edu/Publications/PM1282.pdf) or any effective spray schedule that the grower has been using.  

For the orchards that have no crop, the growers should focus on minimizing development of scab and powdery mildew. The best way would be to scout the orchard and apply fungicides as needed. Where primary scab was effectively controlled, no additional fungicide sprays may be necessary, except for cultivars that are highly susceptible to mildew. 

Where scab lesions are present in trees with no crop and there is not need for mildew control, a single application of captan at the maximum label rate in early to mid-June will limit secondary spread of scab to new leaves. Secondary spread of scab in summer is often limited by hot weather. Temperatures above 85°F significantly reduce viability of conidia. If, however, the weather stays cool and wet, further applications of captan may be needed during June and July to slow secondary spread of scab, especially in vigorous trees where shoot growth may continue unabated. Where considerable leaf scab is evident in late summer, a fungicide spray in September can help to limit the spread of scab to the undersides of leaves during autumn. Preventing spread of scab during autumn can significantly reduce the amount of carry-over inoculum for next year. There is no need for 100% control of scab in an orchard with no crop. So long as the foliage remains reasonably healthy, it will be more cost-effective to control scab next year. Also, spray-application of urea to fallen leaves would accelerate leaf decay and minimize carry-over inoculum for next year.

Apple trees can tolerate mildew, so 100% mildew control is not essential. Nevertheless, for mildew-susceptible cultivars such as Ginger Gold, Cortland, Paula red, and Rome, mildewcide sprays may be needed during summer to limit the amount of carry-over inoculum for next year. Sulfur is the cheapest mildewcide, and it should provide adequate protection for trees with no crop. In orchards with no crop, better mildew control might be achieved by applying sulfur at 10-15 lb/A. Even at these higher rates, sulfur will be easily removed by rain. Mildew-susceptible apple cultivars should be sprayed with sulfur at about 14-day intervals or after rains of one inch or more. 

For more information on fungicide programs in apple, pear, and cherry orchards with no crops, refer to the article published by Dave Rosenberger, which is posted at http://www.nysaes.cornell.edu/ent/scaffolds/2002/6.10.html#d1.  
